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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

This time of year, there are often special 
acknowledgements of students who have achieved 
great things. I would like to take this opportunity to 
acknowledge one of our Year 6 students, Harry 
Longhurst, who recently received our Primary 
School Community Service Award. This award is 
offered by the Rotary Club of Lower Blue Mountains 
to one student who has made a consistent 
contribution to the school culture. Harry was selected 
as our school award recipient for many reasons, 
most notably his leadership qualities, which are 
evident in the way he approaches both academic 
and social challenges. Harry leads by example, 
showing respect for both teachers and fellow 
students, and maintains a positive, inclusive attitude 
that fosters a sense of belonging and mutual respect 
among his classmates. Harry is always willing to 
listen, support others, and offer guidance when 
needed, creating an environment where everyone 
feels valued and empowered. 
 
Congratulations Harry! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yours in education, 

Elise Berwick  

Principal  

 

What’s Happening at Our School ……,  

 
 

TERM 4 WEEK 8 

Thursday 5 Dec Captains’ Assembly 1:30pm 

Friday 6 Dec Combined SRE Christmas Service 

 Carols Under the COLA 

 

TERM 4 WEEK 9 

Monday 9 Dec Student’s Reports Go Home 

Wednesday 11 Dec Presentation Day Assembly 9:15am 

Friday 13 Dec Year 6 Graduation Assembly 11:35am 

 Year 6 Farewell 

 

TERM 4 WEEK 10 

Monday 16 Dec PBL Reward Day 

Wednesday 18 Dec Last day of school for students 

 

 

Please see last page of Educom for more details. 

 

Thursday 6 February FIRST DAY YEARS K - 6 
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Talent Quest 
 
This year we had 62 students audition for the Talent Quest across K-6, 35 making it through to the heats, and 
15 students performed for the whole school in items for the final. It has been a wonderful opportunity for our 
students to showcase their talents in a range of areas, such as singing, playing piano and dancing. Our hosts, 
Henry and Ananta, did an amazing job leading every event in the Make-A-Wish Foundation.  
 
Special congratulations to our Talent Quest finalists and top scorers! Joey and Jackson were selected as the 
winners, Charley as the runner up, and Jacob as highly commended. You certainly were entertaining! 
 
Every year we try to improve the competition, so we are looking forward to an even bigger and better 'Mt Riv's 
Got Talent' in 2025! 
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Student Reports 
 
This year, all teachers across the school have been implementing the new English and Maths curriculum. 
Reporting student learning progress to parents may include references to terminology that  students and 
teachers have been using at school, but this terminology may not be familiar to you. There will be a glossary 
provided to all K-2 parents to assist with developing a shared understanding of some curriculum-related 
language.  
 
Reports for students in Year 1-6 will show a grade (A-E) for their achievement in target content areas, called 
'Areas of Learning', for each KLA (subject). These are not all the content areas for the KLA but just a sample of 
what has been taught and assessed this semester. The 'Overall Achievement' grade will be a reflection of your 
child's learning across all the content areas, not just those in the report. If you feel there is a discrepancy between 
these grades, that may be why. 
 
Here is a sample of what KLA grades may look like: 

 
If you need any clarification of the comments about your child's learning, or their achievement grades, you are 
encouraged to make contact with their class teacher. We are always here to help. 
 
 
 

 

PBL School Medallion 

 
Decisions are currently pending for any student who has submitted their 'Mt Riv Student Award Record' 
(stamp/sticker sheet) at the School Medallion level. Being eligible for this award is not only about getting a quota 
of merits or Mt Rivs, it is also about demonstrating consistent high-level behaviour at school. The final decision 
on eligibility remains with the school Executive. 
 
All students awaiting this decision will be informed by the end of this week. Their medallions will be presented 
as part of the Presentation Assembly on 11 December. An email will be sent to the parents of these students to 
ensure they are invited to attend. 

 
 
 
Christmas Hamper Appeal 
 
The hardworking team of staff and volunteers at Gateway 
Family Services would like to thank the Mt Riverview school 
community for again supporting their annual Christmas 
Hamper Program.  
 
Your generosity will go towards ensuring families can 
celebrate Christmas by sharing a special meal and gifts 
with each other.  
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AECG Awards Night  
 
Attending the Blue Mountains Ngarra Wingarru AECG Awards Night at Springwood High School was really special. 
The evening began with a beautiful smoking ceremony led by Uncle David King.  
 
It was inspiring to see Millie Walker recognized for her leadership, and Lyla Smith given the Deadly Resilience 
Award . A special highlight was seeing Kiarra Williams, a past student, receive the Deadly Resilience Award as 
well. It was a night filled with pride, celebration, and community spirit. 

Mrs Tritton 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 



Excellence, Opportunity, Care and Success www.mtrivervie-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Stage 2 Excursion to Auburn Botanic Gardens 

 
On Tuesday Stage 2 went to Auburn Botanic Gardens because we were learning about biomes in class. 
First, we had crunch and sip. Then we did our first activity which was learning about 5 stuffed animals: tawny 
frogmouth, freshwater crocodile, fruit bat, blue tongue lizard and ringtail possum. We learned so many facts! 
 
Then we walked in the Aussie rainforest and the Japanese gardens. 
 
Next, we had lunch and played a huge game of survivor tag. 
 
After that we did our last activities which were bug catching and habitat building. 
Finally, we went back on the bus. It was so fun! I would definitely go back. 
 

Hailey Mou 
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